CITY OF WILMORE MINUTES
SEPTEMBER 17, 2018

The Wilmore City Council met in regular session Monday, August 20, 2018 at 6:00 p.m.
at Wilmore City Hall with Mayor Harold Rainwater presiding. Councilmembers present
were: Jeff Baier, Jim Brumfield, Kim Deyer, Lynn Cooper, Leonard Fitch and David Riel.
Not present: Robert L. Gullette I1I

Pledge to the American flag.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

Councilmember Baier moved to approve the minutes of the August 20, 2018 regular
meeting; seconded by Councilmember Riel. There being no discussion, all members voted
aye.

OLD BUSINESS

LIENS ON TALL GRASS PROPERTIES

This agenda item was tabled.

CENTRAL KENTUCKY HAULING DUMPSTER FEEFRANCHISE

This agenda item was tabled.

ORDINANCE 5-18 AN ORDINANCE RELATED TO: 1) CREATING A
SIDEWALK COMMITTEE AND DEFINING MEMBERSHIP AND DUTIES; 2)
ESTABLISHING GUIDELINES FOR DEEMING BRICK, SLAB OR BLOCK
SIDEWALKS AS BEING “UNSAFE” AND ESTABLISHING A PROCESS TO
HAVE THEM REPAIRED.

Councilmember Brumfield made the motion, seconded by Councilmember Deyer to send
Ordinance 5-18 back to the committee. There being no discussion, all members voted aye.

ORDINANCE 6-18 LEVYING AD VALOREM PROPERTY TAX ON ALL
MOTOR VEHICLES BY THE CITY OF WILMORE, KENTUCKY FOR THE
YEAR 2019 ( FIRST READING)

Councilmember Brumfield rﬁade the motion, seconded by Councilmember Deyer to
approve Ordinance 6-18. Councilmember Cooper asked what the rate was. There being no
further discussion, all members voted aye,

NEW BUSINESS

BICKNELL FAMILY PROPERTY ANNEXATION

No discussion.
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KENNY MILBURN — BUILDING INSPECTOR

No discussion.

STREET PAVING PROPOSAL

The Sidewalk & Streets Commitiee is recommending the rest of WoodspointeWay Unit 1,
West Linden St, Linden Ct, Phillips Ct and Roger Swallows Way for the Street Paving
Proposal.

This is an asphalt project.

Councilmember Brumfield made the motion, seconded by Councilmember Fitch to
suspend the rules to take action on an item of New Business, There being no discussion,
all members voted aye.

Councilmember Brumfield made the motion, seconded by Councilmember Deyer to
approve the street bid proposal to start this fall. There being no discussion, all members

voted aye.

Finance Director, Lori Vahle

The auditors started their audit on September 17.

Utilities & PW Director — Dave Carlstedt

Chief Bill Craig

They are working with Thomson Hood Veterans Center on an active shooter drill on
November 19. On October 2™ they will be doing an active shooter drill with Asbury
University.

A 4-H plague was presented to the Police Department to thank them for their support.

Chief Jimmy Powers

They have 5 new recruits.

Community Development - Judy Woolums

Parks & Recreation Director- Amy Fitch

The church fall softball league is going well.

On October 20 there will be an Ultimate Frisbee tournament and an Arin Gilliland soccer
clinic at Centennial Park from 9:30 to 2:30.

MAYOR COMMENTS:

There is a Night Market on Thursday, September 20 at 6:00 p.m.
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Jessamine County Board of Education is having an Open House for Eugene S. Peel on
Monday, September 24™ at 6:00 p.m. at 501 E. Maple St.

We received a letter from the Office of the Governor congratulating the City for the
completion of the Waste Water Treatment Plant Project.

ATTORNEY GULLETTE’S COMMENTS:

COUNCILMEMBER COMMENTS:

Councilmember Brumfield asked if we can put items such as no recycling on holidays and
water main breaks on Reach Alert. He is getting complaints on what is being put on Reach
Alert. The Council will look into different options with Reach Alert,

REPORTS FROM COMMITTEES AND GUEST SPEAKERS:

Motion by Councilmember Brumfield to adjourn the meeting at 6:51 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

PRESIDING OFFICER:

arold L. Rainwater, Mayor

ATTEST: 771

Sharon Moore, City Clerk
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